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Club Communications  - Richard Hansen 

rch6242@comcast.net      916-332-7448 

Rotary Club Address 

P.O. Box 6 North Highlands, CA 95660- 0006 

 CALL TO ORDER 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

VISITING ROTARIANS  AND GUESTS 

DONATE TO HELP OUR ROTARY CLUB SUPPORT LOCAL CHARITABLE AND NONPROFIT CAUSES. 

Foothill-Highlands Rotary Club Foundation is a non-profit 501(c)(3)organization.  

EIN 68-0392810,  PayPal  link on Club Website:  http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/ 

CLUB WEBSITE:   www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/     (Club Runner) 

DISTRICT 5180 WEBSITE:  http://rotary5180.com     

R.I. OFFICIAL WEBSITE:   www.rotary.org 

President Dominic called the meeting to 

order at 12:15 p.m.  Our greeter was PP Bob 

Spears.  We were all delightfully surprised to 

see PP Marilee Monagan who has been on a 

medical leave of absence for several months. 

She led us in the pledge.  Substituting for  

Dr. Steven Martinez, PP Patrick Magnani 

provided the invocation.  Today’s notetaker 

was PP Maureen McBride. 

There were no visiting Rotarians or guests at 
today’s meeting. 

Rotary House Shed Project 

Last Saturday PP Roland Wright and his 

son, Curtiss; PP Bob Meyer and PP Joe 

Kaiser met at Kaiser Heating and Air in North 

Highlands to construct a wood shed which will 

be used to store gardening tools and the like.  

The shed will be transported to Rotary House 

in Oak Park before April 29th—the date of this 

year’s  district-wide Rotarians at Work Day.   

 

Joe was so appreciative of the great job 

Roland did on this project (there’s not much 

this guy can’t do) that he donated $100 to the 

Rotary Foundation.   

 

A BIG thanks to Joe, Roland, Curtiss and 

Bob for their efforts. 

Operation Smile 

International Service Chair Bob 

Meyer read an excerpt from a letter  

he received from Operation Smile 

thanking us for our recent $240.00 

contribution. 

Ink Cartridges Mini Fundraiser 

President Dominic is collecting spent ink 

cartridges as a mini-fundraiser for the club.  

Keep a plastic or paper bag by your printer; 

and as you replace the ink cartridge, put the 

old ones in the bag and bring them to Rotary.   

E-Waste4Good Program  
 

Our E-Waste Program is still going strong.   

 

Our most recent check received from the 

operators of the program was $152.00.   
 

$379.54 is the new figure for this fiscal year 

to date revenue made from e-waste recycling.  

Partners in Educational Excellence 

The Association of California School 

Administrators annually recognizes 

exemplary school-community partnerships 

that promote effective educational 

performance, enhanced student achievement 

and strong community involvement in 

mailto:Rch6242@comcast.net
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://rotary5180.com
http://www.rotary.org
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highlands/124638854276606
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PP David Stone reminded everyone that our 

10th Annual Night at the Museum fundraiser 

is just around the corner.  We are still in need 

of sponsorships and items for the live and 

silent auctions and the Balloon Pop.  These 

are three very important avenues of revenue 

for us so please be diligent soliciting 

donations.  The goal is to generate $15,000 in 

revenue from this event. 

 

See Highlights of This Week’s Meeting for 

additional details. 
 

 

Check the NATM Webpage for the updated 

list of Wineries, Restaurants and Sponsors. 

www.night-at-the-museum-rotary.org/ 

 USED/BROKEN EYEGLASS JOINT 

ROTARY/LIONS CLUB PROJECT 

 

We are 

partnering 

with the 

Antelope Lions Club 

to collect used/

broken eyeglasses.   
 

At our weekly 

meetings, we  have a BIG BOX at the front of 

our meeting room for Rotarians to deposit their 

unwanted glasses.   

BIG BOX 

NATM Volunteer Work Schedule 

 

PP Mo McBride has been circulating a 

volunteer work schedule for the day of the 

event.  Chair David Stone, PE Roland 

Wright and PEN Patrick Magnani visited 

the Museum and have permission to bring 

supplies to the staging room starting at 

2:00 P.M.  Actual set up will begin around 

3:00 P.M.   

 

Unfortunately, our workforce is limited this 

year because of illnesses and timing conflicts.  

We need all the help we can get.  Please be 

generous with your time the night of the event 

and ask friends and family to help. 

educational quality.  Last week President 

Dominic was notified that the Rotary Club of 

Foothill-Highlands was nominated by Tim 

Strauch for our on-going support of the 

Perfect Attendance Program at 

Community Outreach Academy and we 

won in Region 3.  A professional photographer 

came to the club prior to our meeting and took 

pictures of those of us who had arrived early.   

 

President Dominic will represent our club at 

an awards dinner to be held on May 12th at 

6:30 p.m. at the Hilton Hotel.   

 

See flyer on page 9 for additional details. 

Night at the Museum Fundraiser  
 

Our NATM fundraiser will be held on 

Friday, April 28th at the California 

Automobile Museum, 2200 Front Street, 

Sacramento. 

 

 

http://www.night-at-the-museum-rotary.org/
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Hospital Bed Available 

Richard Hansen has a hospital bed 

to give away.  If you are interested or 

know of someone who needs one, con-

tact him as soon as possible.  He is anx-

ious to find a new home for it. 

Estate Sale  

On Monday, April 24th, President 

Dominic could use help/trucks to 

pick up items which are being donated 

to our Estate Sale.  The pick up is 

scheduled for 2:00 P.M. at 1605 

Clarewood Drive, Roseville.  If you 

can help, please contact Dominic as 

soon as possible to let him know of 

your availability.   

 

The date of the Estate Sale is pending.  

As soon as it is set, we will advise eve-

ryone of the details. 

Vocation Tour of ARC’s Automo-

tive Collision Technology Program 

 

Vocational Service Chair Gordon Lipp 

has arranged another great vocational 

tour.   We will be touring the American 

River College Automotive Collision and 

Diesel Technology Center on Monday, 

May 8th.  We will meet at 12:01 PM 

at 10150 Missile Way, Mather 

Field.  

 

We will  begin with lunch and have 

sandwiches and cold drinks available at 

a cost of $6 per person  President 

Dominic will run a tab for those 

signed up to attend.   

 

Following lunch, there will be a short 

orientation and then we will tour the fa-

cility.   

 

If you would like to attend and have not 

signed up as of yet, please call Gordon 

as soon as possible.  If, for some reason, 

you signed up but cannot attend, you 

have until the weekend before to can-

cel. 

 

Gordon and Polly previewed the facil-

ity last week and said we are in for a re-

al treat. 

 

Directions:   

South on Mather Blvd. off Hwy 50 

Right - on Rockingham Dr.  

Scholarship Awards 

The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands 

has been invited again to participate in 

the Rio Linda High School Awards 

Night on Wednesday, May 17th at 

6:30 p.m.  We will be awarding two 

$250 scholarships that night. This is a 

great opportunity to get visibility in the 

community.  Last year, PE Roland 

Wright and PEN Patrick Magnani 

represented our club.  I believe  

President Dominic will be 

representing our club this year.  If you 

would like to attend this event, contact 

Dominic to get additional details. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND EVENTS 

APRIL IS MATERNAL AND CHILD HEALTH 
MONTH  

 
APRIL 24  NO MEETING—FUNERAL SERVICES FOR 

MARGARET HANSEN 

APRIL 28 NIGHT AT THE MUSEUM FUNDRAISER 

MAY 1 NO MEETING AFTER NATM 

MAY 8 VOCATIONAL TOUR OF ARC/

AUTOMOTIVE COLLISION TECHNOLOGY 

PROGRAM 

MAY 13 NEW BOARD RETREAT 

MAY 15 NO MEETING AFTER NEW BOARD 

RETREAT 

MAY 22 JEFF SIPES – BLUE WATER CREDIT – 

SEE DOMINIC MECKLENBURG FOR 

DETAILS 

MAY 29 NO MEETING IN OBSERVANCE OF 

MEMORIAL DAY 

 

DISTRICT 5180 CALENDAR: 

MAY 5-7      DISTRICT CONFERENCE IN SANTA    

                      CLARA 

MAY 20     RI PRESIDENT JOHN GERM DINNER      

                      SACRAMENTO  

MAY 25         ROTARY DAY AT THE RIVER CATS  

Left -  Old Placerville Rd. 

Left -  Macready Ave into base across RR 

tracks. 

Right - Neely Way 

Right - Missile way to 10150 

Turn left through double gates just past the 

American flag 

then right to the building with the big sign— 

AUTO COLLISION 10150 

 

Or 

 

Put the address 10150 Missile Way, 

Mather Field into your Smartphone 

and let Siri guide you to the location. 

 

Perfect Attendance Project at 

Community Outreach Academy 

 

We have a date for the 100% Perfect 

Attendance Field Trip for the students 

at Community Outreach Academy!  

 

It will be Tuesday, June 6th arriving 

John’s Incredible Pizza,  384 N. 

Sunrise Avenue in Roseville at 

1:30pm. 

 

Any questions, please contact 

President Dominic. 
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FOUNDATION NEWS 

ANNUAL GIVING/PAUL HARRIS 

SUSTAINING FELLOWS 

  

We continue our goal to have Every 

Rotarian contribute at least $100 to The 

Rotary Foundation and strive to achieve the 

status of 100% EREY and 100% Paul Harris 

Sustaining Fellows for the third year in a row. 

END POLIO NOW CAMPAIGN 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVERYONE BRING YOUR POCKET  

CHANGE — TO AFFECT CHANGE BY 

ENDING POLIO THROUGHOUT THE 

WORLD. 

The END POLIO NOW campaign is one of 

Rotary International’s top priorities this year. 

Rotary and the Bill & Melinda Gates  

Foundation have extended their partnership 

during the critical endgame phase of the 

Global Polio Eradication Initiative.  Thanks to 

this partnership our contributions are 

matched two for one—$25 becomes $75. 

 

The contributions to Polio Plus at today’s 

meeting amounted to $??.      
  

Total for the year is 793.26. That is “77.8%” of 

our goal of $1,000.  Only $206.74 to go before 

June 30th.   

JOKES 

Another week without jokes. 

RECOGNITIONS 

Fine Master Bob Spears had not planned on 

recognizing any Rotarians this week until he 

noticed, in his words, “an egregious break of 

protocol.”    Jordan Backhaus was not 

wearing his official Rotary badge.  Jordan 

tried to squirm out of the fine by declaring he 

didn’t know it was a requirement.  He spun for 

$7. 

 

PP Patrick Magnani fessed up that he had 

forgotten Joe, etal were constructing the 

Rotary House Shed on Saturday starting at 10 

A.M.  Patrick spun for $9.  Ouch.  He said 

next time he’ll put a reminder in his 

Smartphone.  
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ROTARY FOUNDATION BENEFACTORS 

NAME 
 

Hallsten, John 

Hansen, Richard 

Kaiser, Joe 

Lipp, Gordon 

Long, Gene 

Magnani, Patrick  

McBride, Maureen  

Mecklenburg, Dominic 

Meyer, Bob 

Monagan, Marilee 

Morgan, Cheryl (Sam) 

Spears, Robert B. 

Stone, David M. 

Wiggins, Lee N. 

Wright, Roland 

 

A Benefactor is someone who  has 

contributed $1,000 to the Permanent Fund 

or made provisions in their will of at least 

$1,000 benefiting The W Foundation. 

BELL RINGERS, GONG BONGERS 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

 

A Paul Harris Fellow is an individual who 

contributes $1,000 to the Rotary 

International Annual Program Fund or 

other approved programs. Each 

additional $1,000 contribution is 

recognized with a plus and the number. 

Jordan Backhaus  (B)(GRIF)   PHF 

Sonja Cameron (GRiF) PHF 

John Hallsten (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 5 

Richard Hansen (B) (GRIF)  PHF+ 7 

Joe Kaiser (B)(GRIFx2) PHF+ 8 

Gordon Lipp (B) (GRIF)  PHF+ 3 

Gene Long (B)(GRIF)  PHF+1 

Gene Long Sr.   

Patrick Magnani (B)(GRIFx2) PHF+1 

Dr. Steven Martinez (GRIF)  

Maureen McBride (B) (GRIF)  PHF+ 8  

Dominic Mecklenburg (B) (GRIFx2) PHF+ 8  

Bob Meyer (GRIF)  PHF+ 4 

Marilee Monagan (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 2 

Sam Morgan (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 6 

Gerred Popejoy (B)(GRIFx2)  PHF 

Bob Spears (B)(GRIFx2) PHF+ 3 

David Stone (B)(GRIFx2)  PHF+ 8 

Lee Wiggins  (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 4 

Roland Wright 
(Bx2)(GRIFx3) 
 

PHF+ 6 

Bell Ringer & Gong Codes: 

(B) = Bell Ringer chi$100 to Club 

(GFHF) = Gonger $100 to Club Foundation 

(GRIF) = Gonger $100 to RI Foundation 

(RIF) = $100 to Rotary Foundation 
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HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS 

WEEK’S PROGRAM 

Today’s meeting was a Club Assembly focused 

on our upcoming Night at the Museum 

fundraiser.   

 

Chairman David Stone gave a run down of 

the status of various aspects of our fundraiser. 

He said he would be thrilled to have one to 

two additional restaurants and one additional 

winery.  PEN Patrick Magnani said he was 

working to get a Mexican Restaurant but 

nothing was firm at this juncture.  We have 15 

purveyors of food, 11 wineries and two 

breweries.  There is still time to add to this 

group.  If you have a restaurant or winery you 

frequent often, contact them this weekend, 

sign them up and call David. 

 

David and Patrick visited the California 

Automobile Museum last week and got 

permission to begin bringing supplies/Rotary 

banners, etc. into the Staging Room at 

2:00 P.M.   We can start setting up at 

3:00 P.M. and will need as many volunteers 

as possible to help.  Currently, we six “official” 

sign-ups.  If you can arrive by 3:00 P.M, we 

could use the help. 

 

Roland mentioned there are some plastic 

trays and perhaps wine glasses which need to 

be cleaned prior to Friday night.  If you can 

help with this task, please contact Roland.   

 

President Dominic reported that he has 64 

prizes for the Balloon Pop but could use 

more.  If you get any additional items, please 

call Dominic and let him know what items 

you have.   

Tickets sales have been a bit slow so please get 

out there and sell your allotted tickets.   

Thus far, 70 tickets have been paid for.  He 

has more tickets available if you need them.  If 

any member has tickets they are not able to 

sell, please give them back to Dominic. 

 

David also discussed the layout for the  

vendors around the Museum.  They will be 

more centralized than in past years. 

 

PP Maureen McBride has arranged to pick 

up the Rotary Wheel and Banners from the 

District and will deliver them to the Museum. 

 

Past Presidents Bob Spears and Lee 

Wiggins will man the Check-In Desk.  If 

she’s feeling OK, PP Marilee Monagan and 

Sonja Cameron will sit at the Check-In 

Desk and distribute Event Programs to the 

attendees. 

 

President Dominic and PP Lee Wiggins 

will man the Check-Out Desk.  They will need 

“runners” to retrieve items from the Silent 

and Live Auctions. 

 

We will have both water and soda available 

for purchase during the event.  Each will be 

$1.00.  We will need a volunteer to man that 

table. 

 

Chairperson David Stone is handling both 

Silent and Live Auction set up and display.   

 

President Dominic will get bracelets from 

storage for those attendees who plan to 

partake of the alcoholic libations.   

 

Because our club is small and we have fewer  

than normal volunteers, this is going to be a 

working event for our members.  Please be 
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DISTRICT NEWS 

District Conference  

This year’s District Conference will be 

held May 5-7 at the Santa Clara 

Marriott.  Friday night’s special event 

will be mystery dinner.   The Committee has 

lined up some great speakers and events for 

everyone’s enjoyment.   

 

President Dominic and Mary;  

PE  Roland Wright and Diane; PEN 

Patrick  and Jen and  PP Maureen 

McBride and Chuck will be attending. 

 

 Please see attached flyer. 

Funeral Services 
 

Services for Margaret Hansen will be held 

on Monday, April 24th at 10:30 a.m. 

SHARP at Sacramento Valley National 

Cemetery, 5810 Midway Road, Dixon, CA 

95620. 

 

From Sacramento: Take I-80 West 

approximately 28 miles to Exit 60, Midway 

Rd.  Turn left onto Midway Rd. and the 

cemetery will be 1.3 miles on the right. 

 

So far, PP Bob Meyer was the only one who 

expressed an interest in following someone 

to the cemetery.  We will meet on Monday 

morning at 9:00 a.m. at the Lions Gate 

Hotel and Suites in the parking lot in front 

of our regular meeting place.  We will depart 

promptly at 9:15 a.m. in order to account 

for unexpected  traffic delays and arrive on 

time at the cemetery.  Scheduling at the 

cemetery is very precise.   

generous with your time. 
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E-WASTE RECYCLING IS HERE!  
 

THIS IS A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO GET RID OF SOME UNWANTED CLUTTER AND HELP OUR 

CLUB  RAISE  SOME  MONEY. THEY WILL ACCEPT ANY  PIECE  OF ELECTRONICS INCLUDING TV’S, COMPUTERS, 

APPLIANCES, CORDS, KEYBOARDS, MICE AND EVEN POWER TOOLS. THE HEAVIER THE BETTER (WE GET PAID BY THE 

WEIGHT!)  ANYTHING WITH A CORD IS ACCEPTABLE, AND THEY TAKE THE CORDS TOO. THEY SEPARATE AND RECYCLE 

THE PLASTIC, METAL…EVERYTHING!  IF YOU HAVE ITEMS TO DONATE, GIVE ME A CALL TO COORDINATE THE 

PICKUP.  SOME ITEMS I CAN COLLECT AT OUR WEEKLY MEETINGS TOO!  IF YOU HAVE FRIENDS OR RELATIVES THAT 

HAVE SOME E-WASTE, I CAN ARRANGE FOR A FREE PICKUP FOR THEM TOO! 

THIS IS AN ONGOING PROJECT.  CONTACT DOMINIC FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

You can also call eWaste-4good at  800-317-3112 and tell them proceeds are to go to The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands. 
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http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php
http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php

